
Paradise Township 
March 9, 2020 Minutes 

 
Paradise Township Board of Supervisors met in their regular monthly 
session at the Paradise Township Municipal building on March 9, 2020. 
 
Board Memebers Present: Lance Biesecker, Clark Craumer, and Dean 
Bentzel. 
 
Pledge to the Flag 
 
Minutes: 
Clark Craumer moved to approve the minutes of February 10, 2020. Dean 
Bentzel seconded and the motion was carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Clark Craumer moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report as read. The 
motion was seconded by Dean Bentzel and the motion was carried. 
 
Citizens Comments and Concerns: 

1) Mitch Albright, Matt Houck, and Guy Bowers had concerns about 
North Lake RD Extd. and would like to see it closed. Guy Bowers 
would like to see a larger sign on the north west side of the 
intersection. The Township agreed to close the road prior to the 
improvements being done at N. Lake RD and Short RD. Lance will 
call Heather Bitner. 

2) Doug Stambaugh stated that the Boy Scouts will pick up trash along 
West Canal RD on March 28th. The Township will provide signs and 
let the scouts use the dumpster. 

 
Fire Department Reports: 

1) Chief Lease stated Engine 110 was involved in an accident while 
responding to an MVA with entrapment. E110 was struck by a vehicle 
making an illegal turn. Damages were estimated to be $7,700.00. 

2) Lance Biesecker gave the report for NAF&EMS 
3) No report was available for United 33 

 
Subdivisions:  
None 
 



Old Business:  
None 
 
New Business: 
     1)Liquid Fuels payment for $185,457.59 was received. Turn Back     
        Maintenance payment of $22,240.00 was received. 
     2)The new polling place for Paradise Township residents will be the                   
         Paradise Lutheran Church, 3241 Church RD, Thomasville, PA 17364 
Recreation Park Discussion: 
     1)The township purchased a used infield groomer from Central          
         Columbia School District for $625.00 
 
Reports: 

1) Emergency Management: Neal Doyle gave the report. 
2) Zoning Office: Neal Doyle gave the report 
3) Engineer: Doug Stambaugh inspected Country Club Estates 
4) Planning Commission Chairman: Kevin Barnes discussed Paradise 

Village, Clark will submit a revised plan, There is less impervious 
area. Kevin stated there should be a new plan submitted. The planning 
commission is working on the Solar Farms ordinance. They would 
like to see a check list for permits. 

5) Police: Clark Craumer stated NYCRPD hired 2 new Officers, 8% less 
calls for the month of January 2020 from 2019. 

6) Road Master: Dean Bentzel stated that the township purchased a used 
Paliden Sweepster 9’ Broom for $6,500.00. Culvert pipes were 
replaced on N. Creek RD and N. School House RD. 

7) Solicitor: None 
 
Correspondence/Announcements/ Other Business 

1) A motion to approve and sign the Bill List was made by Clark                                       
Craumer and seconded by Dean Bentzel. The motion was carried. 

2) A motion was made to adjourn by Clark Craumer and seconded by  
Dean Bentzel. The motion was carried and the meeting adjourned at 
7:55pm.  

 
 
 


